

## **Mount Scott Elementary PTO Meeting Agenda**

October 10th, 2024 | 6:30 pm

Location: Mount Scott Elementary

Virtual link:

<http://meet.google.com/pwr-peme-tur>

### **Opening/Welcome: Brief Introductions (Name, kids, grade, etc)**

### **Review and Approval/Vote of Sept' 2024 minutes**

### **Principal's Report:**

1. Mr. Green gives updates on the state of the school

### **Events/Old Business:**

1. Open house
  - a. Feedback on time change?
  - b. PTO taking over phone books-which grades always do it and which grades need support?
  - c. Post mortem
2. Scoop night (Oct 3rd)
  - a. Lead: Sarah
    - i. Feedback- so fun!
    - ii. Post mortem
3. Bingo night (October 4th)
  - a. Lead: Lex
    - i. Feedback
    - ii. Post mortem

### **New Business:**

1. Mrs. Cook (Grade 3) special project funding request

### **Board position reports:**

1. President & VP- Tracey/Jesus
  - a. Attended staff meeting
    - i. classroom parents
    - ii. Stipends
    - iii. Garden club
    - iv. Legacy project
    - v. Eagle run
    - vi. Field trip support
    - vii. Square 1 art- teachers in support of new timeline

2. Treasure report- Casey
3. Secretary- Sarah
4. Volunteer coordinator- Lex
5. PR- Stephanie
6. IT- Jeremy
7. Teacher liaison- Melissa/Amy

### **Committee Reports:**

1. Eagle Run
  - a. Chair: Tracey/Tasha (October 18th)
    - i. Packets went out last week
    - ii. Prize flyer went out today
    - iii. Fundraising checks? Have not met our first goal yet!!! Please share and fundraise!
    - iv. Sign-up genius posted/shared today for day-of volunteers
2. Daffodil project (today!)
  - a. Chair: Tasha
    - i. New date?
      1. November 13th, 14th or 15th?
3. Dining For a Cause
  - a. Chair: Tasha
    - i. November/December
4. Square 1 Art (December)
  - a. Chair: Casey
    - i. Timeline?
5. Garden Club
  - a. Chair: Lex?
    - i. Jenny says she can help some
    - ii. We need teacher/staff support; do teachers have interest in building this into their curriculum? (That was part of the original intent)

### **Other committees (and future events) to be discussed at upcoming meetings:**

6. Yearbook committee
  - a. Chair: Rachel
  - b. Volunteers needed for this committee
7. Glow party (January 24th)
  - a. Chair: Melissa

8. Community Sale (February 8th)
  - a. Chair: Rachel
9. OMSI night (TBD)
  - a. Chair: Tracey/Lex
10. Big splash (February 28th)
  - a. Chair: Casey
11. Eagle read-a-thon (March)
  - a. Chair: Lex
12. Battle of the books
  - a. Chair: Sarah/Tasha?
13. PTO book swap (March 13th)
  - a. Chair: Lex & Sara S.
14. Teacher/Staff appreciation (May 5-9)
  - a. Chair: Lex, a co-chair is needed
15. Carnival (May 30th)
  - a. Chair: Lex
16. Field day (June 6th)
  - a. Chair: Tracey

### **Continued Business**

1. Classroom parent updates
  - a. This person acts as a liaison for the classroom/teacher and PTO
    - i. Many classrooms still have openings
  - b. Support the teacher in their needs (each of these situation would be unique and the parent/teacher could set this up in how ever it works best for them)
  - c. Be in charge of birthday smencils/card from PTO
    - i. PTO provided
    - ii. We have a parent volunteer taking care of september and october birthdays
2. Potential legacy project for 2024/25 school year
  - a. Providing large bulletin boards to all the classrooms that have wood paneling
  - b. Professionally cleaning the black top then having lines and games repainted
  - c. New water bottle filling station/water fountain
  - d. Foam mat under gaga ball pit

### **Closing/Meeting feedback**